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Project overview 
 

A project is underway to upgrade Cronulla High School to meet enrolment growth. The upgrade will 
deliver: 

• 10 new permanent learning spaces 
• a new canteen  
• new administration areas and  
• upgraded student and staff amenities. 

Progress summary  
 

Throughout term 3, we have continued to quickly build the structure of the new building M and have 
begun the installation of the roof sheeting. And a thick flexible waterproof paint has been applied to 
the buildings areas that will be exposed to water in a process known as ‘waterproofing’. 

We have begun the installation of the internal plumbing and electricity connections to the wall cavities 
in the process known as ‘Roughing in’ and have almost finished laying the bricks surrounding the new 
buildings structural frame.   

Next steps 
 

Over the coming months we expect to finish installing the roof, windows and doors of the new building 
M, this will close the building off from the rain and we can begin installing internal walls, tiles and 
flooring. This will be followed by internal fit outs like the toilets sinks and taps and external works like 
walkways and landscaping. 
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During the upcoming school holidays, we will be refurbishing the staff facilities located in building C. 
The refurbishment is expected to be complete and ready for usage for the beginning of term 4. 

Works to extend the school’s hall (building F) has continued and is proceeding at the same time as the 
new building M. These works are continuing as planned and are expected to be complete in late 2023. 

Working with the school during HSC 
 

We understand the importance of the HSC exams for our students and the added stress this period may 
bring. The project team is working closely with the school’s leadership team to look at ways to minimise 
construction impacts during HSC period. Some precautionary measures are: 

• All deliveries will be conducted outside of school hours 
• Ongoing Communication between the school and building contractor during exam period 
• Location of exams will be away from the existing construction site 
• Building contractor will schedule less noisy works during exam periods where possible  

  

Completion timeframes 
 

We expect to complete building new building M in late 2023 and begin to establish the construction 
site where the new building L will be built. We will also begin preparing for other refurbishment work of 
buildings E, A and D. We expect to complete the entire project by mid 2025, pending weather 
conditions. 

More information will be provided as the project continues. 

We thank the community for your patience as we deliver this important project. 

Get in touch 
 

You can sign up to the project’s mailing list by using the ‘contact us’ form on the Cronulla High School 
Upgrade project page.  You can find the page by going to the SINSW website and using the search 
function. 
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